
Joint 12/17/15 

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN 

THE NATIONAL AIR TRAFFIC CONTROLLERS ASSOCIATION 
AND 

THE FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION 

This Agreement is made between the National Air Traffic Controllers Association 
("NATCA" or "the Union") and the Federal Aviation Administration ("FAA" or "the 
Agency"), collectively known as "the Parties." This Agreement represents the complete 
understanding between the Parties at the national level concerning all issues regarding 
Federal Motor Vehicle Registration System ("FMVRS"). 

1. NATCA will provide a subject matter expert to assist the agency in the 
development of training. The Parties agree to work collaboratively. 

2. Training will be accomplished by in-person or through Video Teleconference 
(VTC) training, as determined by the Agency, with all personnel responsible 
for the FMVRS program at the same time. 

3. FMVRS shall be made a continuing agenda item on the monthly telecons. In 
this forum the bargaining unit employees ("BUEs") shall be afforded the 
opportunity to identify issues with the processes related to FMVRS and assist 
in the development of resolutions. 

4. Should it become necessary to update the JA T for the Fleet Manager 
position, the Agency will comply with all requirements in accordance with 
Agency policy and the Parties ' collective bargaining agreement.. 

5. This Agreement does not constitute a waiver of any right guaranteed by Jaw. 
rule, regulation or contract on behalf of either Party. 


